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Focus on Secure Entrances, Academic Space Renovations, Equitable Facilities and Efficient Space Utilization
On March 28, residents will vote on a proposition for the authorization of a capital improvement 

project consisting of alterations, renovations, and improvements to the District’s school buildings and 
associated facilities for a total aggregate maximum cost of $69,822,169. There is no planned increase 
in the tax levy for this capital project since State Aid and capital reserves cover more than 75% 
of the total budget, and the timing of the project coincides with repayment of debt from previous 
projects. So, the drop in debt will cover the remaining cost of this new project. 

Pittsford Schools maintains its facilities and manages repairs and improvements through a five 
year, NYSED mandated facilities assessment called a Building Condition Survey. This report is used to 
prioritize necessary repairs and educational components that fall outside the scope of the District’s annual 
operating budget. The proposed capital improvement project reflects a portion of the $300,000,000 of repairs and renovations 
listed in the Buildings Condition Survey. Over the past few years, the Pittsford Schools Board of Education has been reviewing 
the five-year required State Education Department (SED) Building Condition Survey report and gathering feedback from the 
facilities team, District planning team, building committees, and financial team to determine what repairs and renovations were 
most critical. As always, health and safety needs are a top priority.

Since the last capital project over a decade ago, additional infrastructure improvements are recommended to meet changing 
curricular and student needs, address items that are at the end of their useful life and provide the most updated safety and security 
measures for students, staff and community members. The scope of the work focuses on renovations that heighten safety and 
security District-wide, achieve instructional space equity among secondary buildings, and address improvements and repairs for 
athletic facilities.
Safety and Security

The safety and security of students and staff remains a central priority for Pittsford Schools. In order to meet the needs of 
students at the most fundamental level, safety must come first. Priorities that focus on the safety and wellbeing of students include:
• Fortifying main entrances at every school with the construction of double-door vestibules. 
• Securing large areas of assembly, such as auditoriums, gymnasiums and cafeterias with intruder locks.
• Performing District-wide security system enhancements (cameras, card readers, PA system).
• Installing emergency generators across all nine buildings.
• Replacing and upgrading HVAC systems for improved air quality while addressing repairs to building roofs, exteriors and windows.
• Repurposing and updating underutilized school areas to create dedicated spaces for students to meet with mental health providers 

like social workers, behavior specialists, psychologists, and counselors to address escalating student mental health needs.
Secondary Buildings

Since Sutherland High School and Calkins Road Middle School received significant renovations in the last major project, 
a main focus of this project will be on Mendon High School and Barker Road Middle School so that all four secondary schools 
are more inline, particularly with science and technology classrooms. To achieve equity of instructional spaces in secondary 
buildings, priorities include:
• Building a two-story addition at MHS that will include new science classrooms and labs to improve safety and enhance 

STEM education while conducting renovations to other areas, as needed. 
• Removing portable classrooms that are at the end of their useful life at Barker Road Middle School (BRMS), as required by the 

State Education Department.
• Constructing a Commons area at BRMS that accommodates all students during lunch periods and remediates the need for 

some students to eat in the hallway outside the existing cafeteria. It will also serve as a meeting space for large groups.

A p u b l i c a t i o n  f o r  t h e  r e s i d e n t s  o f
P i t t s f o r d  C e n t r a l  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t

2023Spring

continued on pg. 3

Student Philanthropy Events Raise Nearly $70,000 for Charity 
The Pittsford community once again came out in full support of two highly anticipated philanthropic student 

events – the Rainbow Classic Basketball Games on December 22, 2022 and Pink the Rink Hockey Games on January 
7, 2023. The Rainbow Classic received donations exceeding $60,000 to support Golisano Children’s Hospital, and 

Pink the Rink raised a total of $9,000 for the 
Breast Cancer Coalition of Rochester.
Rainbow Classic

During the sold-out basketball event, 
Pittsford students, staff and community 
members cheered the Varsity Girls and 
Boys Basketball Teams as they hit the court 
for the 22nd Annual Rainbow Classic at the 
University of Rochester Palestra, organized 
by Mendon and Sutherland High School 
students to benefit Golisano Pediatric 
Behavioral Health and Wellness Center.

Sutherland High School was victorious 
in both games, with a score of 58-40 in the 
Girls Varsity game; and a score of 73-70 in 
the Boys Varsity game.

Since the Rainbow Classic began, 
PCSD has raised over $500,000 for Golisano 
Children’s Hospital. Funds raised from 
this friendly cross-town competition have 
supported various projects at the hospital 
including Pediatric Intensive Care Unit 
patient rooms, the Child and Adolescent 
Eating Disorder Program, the Teen Lounge, 
the Pediatric Palliative Care Program and 
more. Proceeds from this year’s Rainbow 
Classic will support the Golisano Pediatric 
Behavioral Health and Wellness Center. 

S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  N e w s

Pittsford

continues on pg. 3

continues on pg. 3

Mendon High School Students Host 
Heritage Day 

As a way to 
honor and raise 
awareness of 
Pittsford’s diverse 
student body, 
Mendon High School 
students organized a 
Heritage Day event 
on February 9, 2023. 
In what they hope 
to be the start of an 
annual tradition, 
approximately 30 
students and staff members hosted booths in the 
Commons during lunch periods to share items and 
traditions unique to their heritages and cultures. 
Other students and staff, many dressed in fashions 
representative of their own heritages, browsed the 
booths and participated in activities to learn about 
the various customs and traditions on display.

Students learned about Pakistan, the 
significance of henna and how the intricate designs 
are applied. They also learned about traditional 
Indian dance, wrote their names in Korean 
and Lebanese, viewed photos from a student’s 
pilgrimage to Mecca, watched demonstrations of 
hair braiding and learned about its significance 
in Black culture. The rich diversity of Pittsford’s 
student body was also evident as a foreign exchange 
student tested other’s knowledge of Italian words 
and pointed out misconceptions people have of 
Italian food and culture, while yet another student 
presented information on Indigenous Americans and 
the Kanienkehaka language and culture. As students 
and staff members visited the various tables strewn 
with educational materials and artifacts, they also 
had the opportunity to learn about Jewish holidays, 
Ashkenazi Judaism, Nigerian cultural attire, African 
drumming and more.

Staff members supported and participated in 
Heritage Day as well, with one sharing Irish tea and 
the history of Vikings (the school mascot) in Ireland, 
and another speaking about her family’s journey from 
Latvia to a displacement camp in the U.S. around the 
time of World War II. pittsfordschools.org/2023CapitalProjectote

March 28, 2023 • 7 a.m. - 9 p.m. 
Barker Road Middle School Gymnasium • 75 Barker Rd.
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Capital Improvement Project on the Ballot for March 28

Administrator Retirements 
The Board of Education accepted three letters of intent  

to retire from the PCSD administrative team at its February  
7, 2023, meeting. 

Administrators planning for retirement include Park 
Road Elementary School Principal Mark Balsamo effective 
June 30, Sutherland High School Assistant Principal Jennifer 
Marren effective July 19, and Food Services Director Paulette 
Vangellow effective July 15.

The interview process for these positions will begin 
shortly and the usual thorough and collaborative process will 
be used to select final candidates for each of these positions. 
The interview teams will consist of administrators, teachers, 
support staff members and parents. 

“I wish our retirees a happy and healthy retirement. 
Their hard work, positive impact on students and expertise in 
their respective roles have been invaluable, and they will be 
missed,” said Superintendent Michael Pero. 

Mark Balsamo Jennifer Marren Paulette Vangellow

2024-25 Budget Development 
Schedule

The Pittsford Central School District community is invited 
and encouraged to attend and observe the remaining budget 
development workshop meetings and events as they are open 
to the public. Community members will have the opportunity 
to comment at the regular Board of Education meetings 
immediately following the budget workshops, during the time 
allotted for public comment. The below meetings are in addition 
to budget work sessions that took place on February 6 and 27

All meetings take place in the Barker Road Middle School 
McCluski Room.
Tuesday, March 12, 6-7 p.m.           
Budget Work Session

Tuesday, April 16, 7-9 p.m.*            
*Pending NYS Budget 
Budget Adoption and Regular Board of Education Meeting. 
Budget Adoption is placed on the agenda of the regular Board of 
Education meeting. During this meeting, the Board of Education 
formally votes to adopt the budget created during the Budget 
Work Sessions. 

Monday, May 6, 7-9 p.m.                       
PTSA Meet the Board of Education Candidates Night

Tuesday, May 14, 7-9 p.m. 
Budget Hearing and Regular Board of Education Meeting. The 
Public Budget Hearing is the formal presentation of the Board 
of Education’s adopted budget which will later be voted on by 
residents at the annual Budget Vote and Board of Education 
Election.

Tuesday, May 21, 2024, 7 a.m.-9 p.m.  
Barker Road Middle School Gymnasium 
Budget Vote and Board Election. Voter identification is required.

Student Athletic Events Score Big Wins for Golisano Children’s 
Hospital and Breast Cancer Coalition of Rochester

Seats were full and spirits were high during this year’s highly anticipated 
Rainbow Classic Basketball Games and Pink the Rink Hockey Games that raised a 
combined $39,000 for local organizations. 

The 23rd annual Rainbow Classic basketball games on December 22 saw the 
Pittsford community come together once again to support a great cause, selling out 
tickets and raising $30,000 to support Golisano Children’s Hospital.

The University of Rochester Palestra was packed with fans as Sutherland girls 
varsity basketball narrowly defeated Mendon with a score of 56-50 in the first game 
of the night, and the Sutherland boys varsity team beat out the Mendon Vikings 
with a final score of 58-40. 

Since the Rainbow Classic began, PCSD has raised approximately $600,000 
for Golisano Children’s Hospital in support of various projects at the hospital, 
including Pediatric Intensive Care Unit patient rooms, the Child and Adolescent 
Eating Disorder Program, the Teen Lounge, the Pediatric Palliative Care Program 
and more. Proceeds from this year’s Rainbow Classic will support the Golisano 
Pediatric Behavioral Health and Wellness Center. 

The 14th annual Pink the Rink hockey games on January 20 raised $9,000 to 
support the Breast Cancer Coalition of Rochester. Donning their iconic pink jerseys, 
the Panthers defeated Victor Blue Devils in an exciting and fast paced game that 
ended with a score of 7-5 and marking the 250th win for Coach Steve Thering.

The event has raised a total of $100,000 towards education, support, and 
advocacy of breast cancer research since the start of the tradition in 2010.

SHS Senior Maureen Zhang Named a Top 300 Science Scholar
Congratulations to Sutherland High School student Maureen Zhang for being 

named a Top 300 Scholar in the 83rd Regeneron Science Talent Search, the nation’s 
oldest and most prestigious science and mathematics competition for high school 
seniors. She was among 2,162 applicants from 712 high schools across 46 states, 
Guam, Puerto Rico and ten other countries. Zhang’s research project centered on 
improving the accuracy of identifying exoplanets. 

As a Top 300 Regeneron Scholar, Zhang will be awarded $2,000, and Sutherland 
High School will receive another $2,000 to use toward STEM-related activities.

“I’m really grateful to be a student in PCSD. All the support I’ve received from 
teachers, administrators, and other mentors over the years has been essential to 
inspiring my interest in science and helping me realize my dream of pursuing science 
research,” said Zhang, adding that she is also grateful for the additional funding SHS 
will be awarded to support STEM programs and potential future Regeneron Scholars.

 

To equip students with essential life skills, Pittsford Schools offers courses in financial 
literacy that align with New York State standards. In addition, the Career and Technical 
Education program has financial literacy elements integrated into more than 15 classes. 
These courses incorporate real-world applications through case studies, simulations, 
projects, discussions of current events, internships, and insights from industry professionals.

The Financial Management unit of the Business Dynamics II course covers topics like 
checking and savings accounts, retirement accounts, using credit cards wisely, and how to 
read a credit report score. Students learn skills to help them on the job by understanding 
paycheck calculations, payroll taxes, and tax returns. A large focus is on budgeting skills. 
Students create a budget with a set salary in which they must locate, rent, and furnish an 
apartment, purchase a car, and explore fixed versus variable expenses.

The Financial Planning class is a semester-long course designed to expand upon the 
skills necessary to be financially competent in financial planning, saving options, paying 
for higher education, and investing money. The course includes a virtual stock market 

simulation to prepare 
students for managing 
their money in challenging 
economic environments. 
Students who take this 
class also receive three 
SUNY Community 
College credits and may 
qualify for a Financial 
Literacy Certification 
through the National W!se Financial Literacy Program.

To address current trends in digital payment and investment platforms, cryptocurrencies, 
and other technological influences, students also learn about managing money safely online 
and how to be aware of financial scams and fraud.

Financial Literacy Education Paves the Way for Future Success

Leadership Retirements Announced
The Pittsford Central School District Board of Education 

accepted retirement letters from Assistant Superintendent for 
Instruction Melanie Ward, Allen Creek Elementary School Principal 
Michael Biondi, and Teacher Center Director Julie Barker at its 
December 12, 2023, meeting. 

Assistant Superintendent for Instruction 
Melanie Ward will retire from her position as 
of June 30, and then will be appointed as Deputy 
Superintendent to assist with these leadership 
transitions. She will stay on in this new role 
through November 2024. “Mrs. Ward has served 
in the District as principal of Mendon Center 
Elementary School and Assistant Superintendent,” 
said Superintendent Michael Pero. “Her gift for leading a multitude 
of committees and developing first class curriculum will be missed.”

Michael Biondi, Allen Creek Elementary 
School Principal, will assist with the transition of a 
new principal at the school with a final retirement 
date of October 2024. He will also be working on 
special projects and assisting with the mentorship 
of newer elementary school administrators. Prior to 
his long-standing role as principal of Allen Creek 
Elementary School, Biondi served as a teacher in 
the District and assistant principal at Mendon Center Elementary 
School. “Mr. Biondi is a beloved principal with a talent for leading 
with his heart,” said Superintendent Michael Pero. “We will miss his 
leadership style, enthusiasm for continuous improvement, and sense 
of humor.” 

continued on pg. 2

Heather Clayton Appointed Assistant Superintendent for Instruction
The Pittsford Central School District Board of 

Education has appointed Heather Clayton as Assistant 
Superintendent for Instruction, with a start date of July 
1, 2024. The appointment follows a thorough search 
and interview process. “Heather has that rare mix of 
knowledge and experience and serves with a truly 
collaborative style. I’m confident that she is the right 
person to take Pittsford Schools to the next level in our 
continuous pursuit of improvement,” said Superintendent 
Michael Pero. 

Clayton is currently serving as principal at Pittsford’s 
Mendon Center Elementary School and expressed, “It has 
been an honor and a privilege to serve the Mendon Center 

community as principal for the past 13 
years. As Assistant Superintendent for 
Instruction, I look forward to continuing 
the work of collaborating with 
incredible educators to create dynamic 
learning opportunities for our students 
across the District.” 

Clayton is replacing retiring ASI 
Melanie Ward who will return to serve the District as 
Deputy Superintendent through November to assist with 
the transition and provide support to non-tenured and 
newly hired elementary principals, among others. 
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2024-2025 Budget Guidelines

Developed by the District Planning Team and approved by the Board of Education
Develop a student-based budget focused on:

•	 Implementation of rigorous, engaging, 
equitable, and authentic curriculum, 
instruction, assessments and resources 
that maintain excellence while supporting 
responsive and relevant offerings

•	 Providing experiences, both curricular and 
extracurricular, that support the varied interests 
and abilities of the whole child

•	 Equity and inclusion practices 
•	 Social emotional learning and mental health 

supports 
•	 Supporting diverse academic needs 

Provide high quality professional development 
centered on:

•	 Tiered supports to address range of learners in 
classroom 

•	 Curriculum, assessment, grading and 
instructional practices

•	 Equity and Inclusion practices aligned with 

District goals
•	 Social emotional, wellness, and mental health 

learning 
•	 Safety Preparedness 
•	 Continuous improvement for instructional and 

non-instructional staff members

Balance the investment in education with 
sensitivity to limited community resources by: 

•	 Balancing community expectations for 
services and programs, with the need to be 
cognizant of changes in property values, 
income levels, new state/federal tax laws, and 
other economic uncertainties 

•	 Engaging in thoughtful long range financial 
planning

•	 Working collaboratively with local partners/
districts to share services

•	 Sustaining transportation reserve for electric 
buses/vehicles

•	 Planning for the cessation of Federal funds and 

impact on minimum wage compression
•	 Seeking innovative sources of revenue
•	 Recruiting, hiring, and retaining diverse 

employees of the highest caliber
•	 Seeking cost efficiencies to further mitigate the 

burdensome financial impact of underfunded 
and unfunded mandates

Maintain fiscal stability now and into the future 
through: 

•	 Financially prudent and sustainable reserve 
accounts 

•	 Partnerships, Shared Services, Audits
•	 Protecting and maintaining our Aa1 bond 

rating
•	 Protecting the community’s investment in 

facilities and infrastructure
•	 Advocacy with legislators relative to 

appropriate levels of funding

 Meet legal mandates and contractual obligations

NY-ALERT System 
for Sex Offender 

Notifications
Residents of New York 
can register to receive 
alerts when moderate or 
high risk sex offenders 
move into or out of their 
area. The NY-ALERT 
System will send alerts 
through email or as a 
text message, fax or 
telephone recording.  

Subscribers can register 
for up to three areas 
for notification. Areas 
are defined by county, 
zip code or a specific 
address. If a specific 
address is selected, the 
subscriber designates a 
radius from a quarter-
mile to 25 miles around 
that address.  

Registration can 
be completed at 
criminaljustice.ny.gov/
nsor/. Subscribers will 
receive sex offender 
relocation notices when 
a Level 2 (moderate 
risk) or Level 3 (high 
risk) sex offender 
listed on the public 
subdirectory moves into 
or out of a community 
of interest. By law, the 
state can only provide 
information about Level 
1 (low risk) offenders 
or those with a pending 
risk level through a  
toll-free number  
(1-800-262-3257).

This service is possible 
through a partnering 
of the New York State 
Division of Criminal 
Justice Services 
(DCJS) and the New 
York State Emergency 
Management Office 
(SEMO) which 
manages the  
NY-ALERT system.  

Private & Parochial 
Transportation 

Requests Due April 1 
Residents whose 

children plan to use 
Pittsford Central School 
District’s transportation 

next year for private 
or parochial school 

attendance are required 
by the State Education 
Department to file a 
Private & Parochial 

Transportation Request 
Form with the District 
before April 1, 2024, 

in order to receive 
transportation services. 
Dual Location/Daycare 
forms are also due by 

April 1.

 Private & Parochial 
Transportation 
Request Forms are 
available online at 
pittsfordschools.org in 
the Parent Center under 
Transportation.

Succession Plans 
Pittsford Central School District has seen 

multiple retirements over the past few years causing a 
flourish of open administrative positions, particularly 
at the elementary level. To put this in perspective, 
Pittsford Schools’ most senior elementary principal 
has two years PCSD experience, two principals have 
less than one year experience in this role with PCSD, 
and the District will begin the search process for new 
principals at Mendon Center Elementary School and 
Allen Creek Elementary School, respectively. This is 
a total average experience of .8 years for elementary 
principals in the District. “For this reason, we 
have developed a succession plan around key 
positions,” said Superintendent Pero. “Our retiring 
administrators will take a wealth of experience and 
expertise with them, so we want to create a solid 
transition that will put their replacements on good 
footing from the start,” he said.

Assistant Superintendent for Instruction (ASI) 
Melanie Ward will retire from her position as of 
June 30, 2024. Heather Clayton, current principal 
at Mendon Center Elementary, is replacing her. 
Ward will return to serve the District temporarily as 
Deputy Superintendent through November 2024. 
The focus of her responsibilities will be to assist 
with the transition of the new ASI and support the 
five recently hired elementary principals. With 
the June 30 retirement of Teacher Center Director 
Julie Barker, Ward will also oversee all summer 
professional development, the staff mentoring 
program for new staff, and staff orientations. Post 
November 2024, the Deputy Superintendent Position 
will be abolished. 

Michael Biondi, Allen Creek Elementary School 
Principal, will assist with the transition of a new 
principal at Allen Creek Elementary School and 
work on special projects, with a final retirement date 
of October 2024. 

“I am grateful that we will benefit during this 
transition period from the skills and talents of these 
leaders for mentorship, consultation and special 
projects and thank them for their willingness to  
stay for a few additional months,” said 
Superintendent Pero. 

Teacher Center Director Julie 
Barker will be retiring effective 
July 1, 2023. Prior to becoming the 
Director of the Pittsford Teacher 
Center in 2007, she served as the 
Standards Leader for Elementary 
and Secondary Social Studies and 
taught Economics at Mendon and 
Sutherland High Schools from 2000-2007. Barker 
joined the District in 1995 as a social studies teacher 
at Pittsford Middle School. “Mrs. Barker’s talent for 
developing and leading professional development 
courses has been paramount in helping teachers and 
staff practice continuous improvement and excellence 
in their fields,” said Superintendent Pero.

Take a Look at Teaching: Students Explore a Career 
in Education

The Take a Look a Teaching (TALAT) 
club, available at both Mendon and Sutherland 
High Schools, offers the opportunity for 
students to learn about education as a 
profession and help them decide if teaching is 
a good career choice for them. By exploring 
teaching as an option early, students can 
better understand the rewards, challenges, and 
demands associated with the profession. At a 
time when there is a shortage of teachers and 
school support staff, TALAT helps students 
deepen their understanding of the diverse roles of educators, and the various fields within 
education, through hands-on experiences and discussions on current issues.

Students involved with TALAT engage in discussion on topics related to teaching such 
as how to write lesson plans, classroom management, and the importance of differentiating 
instruction. Students also shadow teachers within the District to see what it is like in front of the 
classroom.

Learn more and view a video about this club on the Pittsford Central School District 
YouTube channel.

Leadership Retirements Announced
continued from cover Pittsford Students Compose One-third of 

Rochester Philharmonic Youth Orchestra 
Congratulations to our Mendon and Sutherland High School students who make up 

one third of this year’s Rochester Philharmonic Youth Orchestra (RPYO). While 15% of 
performers come from Sutherland High School, another 20% come from Mendon High 
School, which is the largest representation of any school this year. For concert and ticket 
information, visit rpyo.org/events.

Mendon High School
Matthew Belous (violin 2), Ryan Ferrer (trombone), Jiahn Han (cello), Jiwoo Han 

(oboe), Cailey Huang (violin 1), Karthik Jaligama (viola, principal for final concert), Vasu 
Jaligama (violin 1), Timothy Seo (violin 1, concertmaster for March 3 concert), Aaron Shan 
(cello), Jemma Wallis (clarinet and bass clarinet), Eva Yip (viola), Tristan Zhang (oboe)

Sutherland High School
Friana Engineer (principal 2nd violin), Jason Hsu (violin 1), George Huang (violin 2), 

Minjee Kim (cello), Ryan Shaffer (violin 1), Michael Shi (clarinet), Floria Wang (flute and 
piccolo), Kimberly Wang (oboe and English horn), Camryn Wlostowski (flute), Maureen 
Zhang (violin 2)

Students Win Awards in START HERE  
Art Competition 
Congratulations to Pittsford Schools’ students Riley Kottkamp, Malana 
Lam and Teagan Feldman, who won awards for their artwork in the 
2024 START HERE invitational exhibition that took place from January 
19 through February 3 at the Bevier Gallery on the RIT Campus.

•	 Riley Kottkamp, SHS grade 9, won the Fine Art Studio Award—3D 
for her mixed media sculpture, Juno.

•	 Malana Lam, BRMS grade 7, won the Industrial Design Award in 
Ceramics for her Kiwi Salt and Pepper Shakers

•	 Teagan Feldman, CRMS grade 6, won the Young Artist Award on 
January 19 for her mixed media piece, Self-Portrait, at the RIT 
START HERE Exhibition for high school and middle school 
students. She was the only 6th grade student to win an award!

Sponsored by the College of Art and Design at Rochester 
Institute for Technology (RIT), the exhibit features student 
artwork selected by teachers across New York State. 
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At the start of 
this school year, 
Pittsford Central 
School District 
welcomed Elena 
Montgomery as the 
new Director of 
Food Services. With 
her extensive food 
service background, 
Montgomery 
brings a fresh perspective while maintaining the District’s longstanding 
commitment to providing well-balanced and nutritious lunches.

“As I settle into this role, I am committed to making changes 
that benefit our students and program. I look forward to working with 
parents and getting students involved,” said Montgomery. “By working 
together and sharing ideas and information, we can continue to make 
improvements.”

Exciting Changes in Our School Menus
The menus, which are updated monthly, offer a variety of choices. 

Quality assurance has also been a focus to ensure consistent experiences 
throughout the District. This year, Pittsford Schools has started offering 
food samples to students who want to test new menu options. From 
popular items like pizza and taco Tuesdays to new additions such as 
a turkey caprese sandwich, oven-roasted chicken wings with dipping 
sauces, Philly cheesesteak sandwich, or homestyle chicken noodle soup, 
the dedicated Food Service team actively works on menu enhancements to 
include delicious and diverse options.

“My hope is to encourage the students to eat fruits and vegetables. 
We just started new items like Asian-style carrots and tomato and 
cucumber salad as vegetable options, as well as different preparation 
methods to encourage students to take them,” explained Montgomery, 
“We have a long way to go, but you will continue to see an increase in 
fresh fruit and vegetable options in our cafeterias.”

Navigating Healthy Choices: Empowering Parents and Students
The food services department is actively working on expanding 

menus to include more nutritious choices with a balanced and wholesome 
dining experience. Popular snack items are taken into consideration too. 
Ninety-five percent of baked goods are made with at least 51% whole 
grain flour, only baked chips are available, ice cream is low fat or fat-
free, and with some exceptions at secondary schools, juice beverages are 
mostly 100% fruit juice.

Parents/guardians can easily manage and monitor their child’s meal 
account by accessing MySchoolBucks.com to view meal purchases and 
current account balances, providing a convenient way to stay informed. 
Parents/guardians may also request that certain ala carte items be restricted 
at any time on their student’s account by contacting Director of  
Food Services Elena Montgomery or a cafeteria manager at 
pittsfordschools.org/FoodStaff.   

Flexibility in Menu Choices: Beyond Guidelines
The decision to exit the National School Lunch Program in 2013 

was driven by valuable input collected from surveys and meetings with 
students, faculty, and parents, enabling Pittsford Schools to better align 
with the desires of the community.

Opting out of the National School Lunch Program has provided 
the opportunity for more flexibility and the ability to offer a diverse 
range of options beyond the program while still adhering to USDA 
Dietary Guidelines. Where other districts are required to use government 
commodity food such as certain meat, cheese, and canned goods, Pittsford 
Schools can incorporate vendors and items that are not on bid or used by 
other districts.

PCSD focuses on local produce and dairy whenever possible. The 
District purchases meat from Palmer Foods, serves only fat-free white 
or chocolate milk from Upstate Farms, produce from American Fruit & 
Vegetable Company, and whole grain products from Midstate Bakery. The 
five components required by the USDA of whole grains, fruits, vegetables, 
a meat or meat alternative protein, and milk is offered with each meal.

Funding School Meals
Without the state or federal subsidies provided by the National 

School Lunch Program, the PCSD food services program operates as 
a self-supporting business relying solely on funds generated through 
lunch and ala carte sales to cover all operating and personnel expenses. 
Although prices may be slightly higher due to the lack of taxes to offset 
costs compared to neighboring schools, PCSD is thoughtful in controlling 
expenses to keep lunch prices reasonable without compromising the 
overall dining experience.

Pittsford Schools is dedicated to providing students with a positive 
and nutritious dining experience and welcomes feedback and suggestions 
regarding the school lunch program. For more information, or questions, 
please visit the District’s Food Services page for more information  
or contact Director of Food Services Elena Montgomery at  
Elena_Montgomery@monroe.pittsford.edu or 585-267-1096.

Board of Education Honors Pittsford Pride Recipients
Eight students received the Pittsford Pride Citizenship Recognition Award during the January 9, 2024 Board of Education Meeting 

for demonstrating excellent citizenship and positive leadership. 

Congratulations to: 
•	 Quinn Feldman, grade 8, Calkins Road Middle School
•	 Winston Glocker, grade 3, Allen Creek Elementary School
•	 Mallory Hildreth, grade 12, Mendon High School
•	 Alishbha Khan, grade 4, Park Road Elementary School
•	 Ryan Maxon, grade 4, Jefferson Road Elementary School
•	 Adriana Ochoa, grade 12, Sutherland High School
•	 Maria Wray, grade 6, Barker Road Middle School
•	 Emma Yaeger, grade 4, Mendon Center Elementary School

WIN Days Personalize Learning to Give 
Students What They Need

Flexible learning days called What I Need (WIN) days at 
Mendon and Sutherland High Schools provide each student with 
extra time during a 30-minute period once a week to engage in 
learning based on their individual needs. Students may choose to 
work on homework or group projects, access special services, visit 
a guidance counselor, seek academic support from a teacher, or 
whatever the student may need on that given day. 	

Learn more by viewing a video about WIN days on the 
Pittsford Central School District YouTube page.

Food Facts: Understanding Pittsford Schools Lunch Options

Emergency Reunification Training
The safety and security of our students is the number 

one priority for Pittsford Schools. As part of our efforts, 
we have partnered with the "I Love U Guys" foundation 
(iloveuguys.org) to lead administration and staff through 
training and tabletop exercises around the reunification 
of parents/guardians with their children in the event of a 
crisis situation. These trainings and exercises can better 
equip Pittsford Schools to respond to emergencies such as 
fires, floods, blizzards, power outages, or acts of violence, 
while maintaining a safe chain of custody for every student. 
Reviewing and practicing our standard response protocol 
and reunification method will help keep our students safe 
during an emergency and our staff prepared to put the plan 
into action.

   

On Stage!
Seussical

Mendon High School  
Spring Musical

March 14, 15 at 7 p.m.  
March 16 at 2 p.m. and 7 p.m.

Tickets: $12 (students and seniors 
65+), $15 (adults) – pre-sales at  

mhsmusicals.ludus.com.  
and at the door.

Seussical is a fantastical, magical, 
musical extravaganza in which 
the Cat in the Hat tells the story of 
Horton, an elephant who discovers 
a speck of dust that contains the 
Whos, including Jojo, a Who child 
sent off to military school for 
thinking too many “thinks.” 

The 25th Annual Putnam  
County Spelling Bee
Sutherland High School  

Spring Musical
March 21-23 at 7 p.m.

Tickets: $12 (students and seniors 
65+), $15 (adults)  

dramaclubshs.ludus.com  
and at the door.

While candidly disclosing hilarious 
and touching stories from their 
home lives, tweens spell their way 
through a series of (potentially 
made-up) words, hoping never 
to hear the soul-crushing “ding” 
of the bell signaling a spelling 
mistake. Six spellers enter; one 
speller leaves a champion! At least 
the losers get a juice box.

Midnight at Midday:  
The Musical Tales of  

an Eclipse
CRMS Grade 7 & 8 Musical -  

Encore Performances 
April 6 at 7 p.m. 

April 7 at 2:07 p.m.

Tickets: $15 
crmsdramaclub.ludus.com 

 and at the door.

Inspired by the upcoming   
April 8, 2024 total solar eclipse,  
this heartfelt script written by 
Calkins Road teacher John Beel 
tells the story of several strangers 
who meet at the moment of totality.

Mary Poppins Jr.
BRMS Grade 6 Spring Musical

June 7 at 7 p.m. 
June 8 at 2 p.m.

Tickets: $10 
brmsdramaclub.ludus.com  

and at the door.

Young Jane and Michael have 
sent many a nanny packing before 
Mary Poppins arrives on their 
doorstep. Using a combination 
of magic and common sense, she 
must teach the family members 
how to value each other again. 

https://www.myschoolbucks.com/
mailto:Elena_Montgomery@monroe.pittsford.edu
https://iloveuguys.org/
https://iloveuguys.org/
https://mhsmusicals.ludus.com
https://dramaclubshs.ludus.com
https://crmsdramaclub.ludus.com
https://brmsdramaclub.ludus.com
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 2024Spring
Focus on Secure Entrances, Academic Space Renovations, Equitable Facilities and Efficient Space Utilization

On March 28, residents will vote on a proposition for the authorization of a capital improvement 
project consisting of alterations, renovations, and improvements to the District’s school buildings and 
associated facilities for a total aggregate maximum cost of $69,822,169. There is no planned increase 
in the tax levy for this capital project since State Aid and capital reserves cover more than 75% 
of the total budget, and the timing of the project coincides with repayment of debt from previous 
projects. So, the drop in debt will cover the remaining cost of this new project. 

Pittsford Schools maintains its facilities and manages repairs and improvements through a five 
year, NYSED mandated facilities assessment called a Building Condition Survey. This report is used to 
prioritize necessary repairs and educational components that fall outside the scope of the District’s annual 
operating budget. The proposed capital improvement project reflects a portion of the $300,000,000 of repairs and renovations 
listed in the Buildings Condition Survey. Over the past few years, the Pittsford Schools Board of Education has been reviewing 
the five-year required State Education Department (SED) Building Condition Survey report and gathering feedback from the 
facilities team, District planning team, building committees, and financial team to determine what repairs and renovations were 
most critical. As always, health and safety needs are a top priority.

Since the last capital project over a decade ago, additional infrastructure improvements are recommended to meet changing 
curricular and student needs, address items that are at the end of their useful life and provide the most updated safety and security 
measures for students, staff and community members. The scope of the work focuses on renovations that heighten safety and 
security District-wide, achieve instructional space equity among secondary buildings, and address improvements and repairs for 
athletic facilities.
Safety and Security

The safety and security of students and staff remains a central priority for Pittsford Schools. In order to meet the needs of 
students at the most fundamental level, safety must come first. Priorities that focus on the safety and wellbeing of students include:
• Fortifying main entrances at every school with the construction of double-door vestibules. 
• Securing large areas of assembly, such as auditoriums, gymnasiums and cafeterias with intruder locks.
• Performing District-wide security system enhancements (cameras, card readers, PA system).
• Installing emergency generators across all nine buildings.
• Replacing and upgrading HVAC systems for improved air quality while addressing repairs to building roofs, exteriors and windows.
• Repurposing and updating underutilized school areas to create dedicated spaces for students to meet with mental health providers 

like social workers, behavior specialists, psychologists, and counselors to address escalating student mental health needs.
Secondary Buildings

Since Sutherland High School and Calkins Road Middle School received significant renovations in the last major project, 
a main focus of this project will be on Mendon High School and Barker Road Middle School so that all four secondary schools 
are more inline, particularly with science and technology classrooms. To achieve equity of instructional spaces in secondary 
buildings, priorities include:
• Building a two-story addition at MHS that will include new science classrooms and labs to improve safety and enhance 

STEM education while conducting renovations to other areas, as needed. 
• Removing portable classrooms that are at the end of their useful life at Barker Road Middle School (BRMS), as required by the 

State Education Department.
• Constructing a Commons area at BRMS that accommodates all students during lunch periods and remediates the need for 

some students to eat in the hallway outside the existing cafeteria. It will also serve as a meeting space for large groups.

A p u b l i c a t i o n  f o r  t h e  r e s i d e n t s  o f
P i t t s f o r d  C e n t r a l  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t
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Student Philanthropy Events Raise Nearly $70,000 for Charity 
The Pittsford community once again came out in full support of two highly anticipated philanthropic student 

events – the Rainbow Classic Basketball Games on December 22, 2022 and Pink the Rink Hockey Games on January 
7, 2023. The Rainbow Classic received donations exceeding $60,000 to support Golisano Children’s Hospital, and 

Pink the Rink raised a total of $9,000 for the 
Breast Cancer Coalition of Rochester.
Rainbow Classic

During the sold-out basketball event, 
Pittsford students, staff and community 
members cheered the Varsity Girls and 
Boys Basketball Teams as they hit the court 
for the 22nd Annual Rainbow Classic at the 
University of Rochester Palestra, organized 
by Mendon and Sutherland High School 
students to benefit Golisano Pediatric 
Behavioral Health and Wellness Center.

Sutherland High School was victorious 
in both games, with a score of 58-40 in the 
Girls Varsity game; and a score of 73-70 in 
the Boys Varsity game.

Since the Rainbow Classic began, 
PCSD has raised over $500,000 for Golisano 
Children’s Hospital. Funds raised from 
this friendly cross-town competition have 
supported various projects at the hospital 
including Pediatric Intensive Care Unit 
patient rooms, the Child and Adolescent 
Eating Disorder Program, the Teen Lounge, 
the Pediatric Palliative Care Program and 
more. Proceeds from this year’s Rainbow 
Classic will support the Golisano Pediatric 
Behavioral Health and Wellness Center. 

S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  N e w s
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Mendon High School Students Host 
Heritage Day 

As a way to 
honor and raise 
awareness of 
Pittsford’s diverse 
student body, 
Mendon High School 
students organized a 
Heritage Day event 
on February 9, 2023. 
In what they hope 
to be the start of an 
annual tradition, 
approximately 30 
students and staff members hosted booths in the 
Commons during lunch periods to share items and 
traditions unique to their heritages and cultures. 
Other students and staff, many dressed in fashions 
representative of their own heritages, browsed the 
booths and participated in activities to learn about 
the various customs and traditions on display.

Students learned about Pakistan, the 
significance of henna and how the intricate designs 
are applied. They also learned about traditional 
Indian dance, wrote their names in Korean 
and Lebanese, viewed photos from a student’s 
pilgrimage to Mecca, watched demonstrations of 
hair braiding and learned about its significance 
in Black culture. The rich diversity of Pittsford’s 
student body was also evident as a foreign exchange 
student tested other’s knowledge of Italian words 
and pointed out misconceptions people have of 
Italian food and culture, while yet another student 
presented information on Indigenous Americans and 
the Kanienkehaka language and culture. As students 
and staff members visited the various tables strewn 
with educational materials and artifacts, they also 
had the opportunity to learn about Jewish holidays, 
Ashkenazi Judaism, Nigerian cultural attire, African 
drumming and more.

Staff members supported and participated in 
Heritage Day as well, with one sharing Irish tea and 
the history of Vikings (the school mascot) in Ireland, 
and another speaking about her family’s journey from 
Latvia to a displacement camp in the U.S. around the 
time of World War II. pittsfordschools.org/2023CapitalProjectote

March 28, 2023 • 7 a.m. - 9 p.m. 
Barker Road Middle School Gymnasium • 75 Barker Rd.
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Capital Improvement Project on the Ballot for March 28

Administrator Retirements 
The Board of Education accepted three letters of intent  

to retire from the PCSD administrative team at its February  
7, 2023, meeting. 

Administrators planning for retirement include Park 
Road Elementary School Principal Mark Balsamo effective 
June 30, Sutherland High School Assistant Principal Jennifer 
Marren effective July 19, and Food Services Director Paulette 
Vangellow effective July 15.

The interview process for these positions will begin 
shortly and the usual thorough and collaborative process will 
be used to select final candidates for each of these positions. 
The interview teams will consist of administrators, teachers, 
support staff members and parents. 

“I wish our retirees a happy and healthy retirement. 
Their hard work, positive impact on students and expertise in 
their respective roles have been invaluable, and they will be 
missed,” said Superintendent Michael Pero. 

Mark Balsamo Jennifer Marren Paulette Vangellow

Spring Sports Registration
Families can register a month in advance of season start 
dates by visiting pittsfordschools.org/athleticsregistration.  

Start Dates for Spring Sports
•	 JV/Varsity - March 11
•	 Modified - March 25
•	 Unified Basketball - April 9

Kindergarten registration is now open for the 2024-2025 
school year! To be eligible for kindergarten, children 
must be five years old on or before December 1, 2024.

Families can register children in one of two ways:
•	 Complete an online registration form at 

pittsfordschools.org/StudentRegistration
•	 Print and complete the online registration forms 

then, scan and email to Patricia_kearns@pittsford.
monroe.edu, or mail the paperwork to: Office of the 
District Registrar, Pittsford Central School District, 
75 Barker Rd., Pittsford, NY 14534

After you complete the registration form, schedule a 
kindergarten screening appointment at pittsfordschools.
org/KScreeningForm. You will be contacted to confirm 
the appointment. Kindergarten screening is mandated by 
the NYS Department of Education. Children are screened 
in three areas: concepts, language and motor skills.

Kindergarten Registration Four Fall Athletes Awarded  
Section V Athletics Scholarships

Congratulations to 
Section V Athletics fall 2023 
scholarship winners: Joy 
Lee (SHS, Field Hockey) 
Sophie Khan (MHS, Girls 
Tennis), Emily Eichinger 
(MHS, Girls Swimming 
& Diving), Mary Devine 
(SHS, Girls Golf).

Winners were selected from approximately 60 applications 
based on a letter of recommendation from their coach, their 
high school transcript and activities sheet, and responses to 
application questions.

Section V provides a $500 scholarship for each sport 
per season, aiming to encourage excellence in interscholastic 
athletics and contribute to a learning environment centered 
around education.

mailto:Patricia_kearns@pittsford.monroe.edu
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